
 
 
Request for Board of Commissioners’ Action 

From:            Date:       
 
Subject:        Item Number:       
  
As you are probably aware there was an accident at Antioch Road and Old Union 
Road approximately 3 weeks ago. Due to a person not stopping at the stop sign 
someone lost their life. 
 
I have eye witnessed people crossing that intersection on Old Union Rd that didn’t 
even slow down, let a lone come to a rolling stop.  Not just one time but many.  I 
met with Brent Lupo, DOT, District 4/Traffic Operation, District Signal Manager at the 
intersection last week.  He was early to the meeting, while he was waiting he also 
witnessed someone running the stop sign.  While Commissioner Rowe, Mr. Lupo and I 
were discussing the best plan to enhance the safety of the intersection, a truck rolled right 
past the stop sign without stopping. 
 
The intersection is properly marked, rumble strips are down, etc.  Mr. Lupo suggested 
that the 24 inch white stop bar be painted on Old Union.  Peek has done that.  He also 
suggested that we put flashing “STOP AHEAD” signs on Old Union with flashing “STOP” 
signs too.  On Antioch Road, he suggested we put up flashing “Dangerous Intersection” 
signs. Mr. Lupo sent me a list of vendors that sell and install the signs we need.  These 
signs are solar powered.  
 
To date I only have two replies from all the vendors I sent requests to.   
 
 
Motion made by      
 
Second made by      
 
Any discussion:              
              
 
Votes    yes       no                      Motion carried/ failed 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Faye Hughes, County Administrator June 28, 2017 
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